
ORDINANCE No. 874-A 

Introduced by Commissioner Jerry f Doney 

AMENDING SECTION 7 OF CITY OF WARRENTON ORDINANCE No. 828- A, 

ESTABLISHING RULES AND REGULATIONS FOR REFUSE AND GARBAGE COLLECTION 

WHEREAS, a change is necessary to that part of Section 7 of Ordinance No. 828-A 
which establishes the maximum weight for the container to be used for refuse; 
and 

WHEREAS, changing the maximum weight from 75 pounds to 65 pounds is for the 
benefit and health of those persons who must pick up and empty said containers; 
and 

WHEREAS, such change is in conformance with the maximum weight allowed by other 
such services in the area; 

NOW, THEREFORE, the city commission of the City of Warrenton, Oregon, ordains 
as follows: 

Section 7 is hereby amended to read: 

"Section 7. Refuse Container: All refuse shall be placed by the person upon 
whose premises the same is produced in a watertight, galvanized, metal con­
tainer or approved plastic container, of not more than 32 gallons net capacity 
and of a design satisfactory to the supervisor of public works. The container, 
when empty, shall not weigh more than 15 pounds. When loaded, the container 
shall not weigh more than 65 pounds . A charge will be imposed for any over­
weight container . No container weighing 90 pounds or over will be picked up 
unless assistance is provided. The contai ner shall be strong, capable of 
enclosing all contents, have handles at the sides, have a tight- fitting lid and 
shall be kept clean and continually closed except · when refuse if being dumped 
into or removed therefrom. The contents of such container shall be collected 
by the city's collector, not less than once every two (2) weeks and more often 
if deemed necessary by the supervisor of public works, by the collector or 
otherwise disposed of as provided in this ordinance. The container shall be 
placed at such a point as to be free from all obstructions and easily acces­
sible to the collector at all times." 

BE IT FURTHER ORDAINED, that if any articl e, section, subsection, subdivision, 
phrase , clause, sentence or word in this ordinance shall, for any reason, be 
held invalid or unconstitutional by a court of competent jurisdiction, it shall 
not nullify the remainder of the ordinance, but shall be confined to the 
articles, section, subsection, subdivision, clause, sentence or word so held 
invalid or unconstitutional. 

First reading: 25 July 1990 

Second reading: 22 August 1990 

PASSED by the City Commission of the City of Warrenton, Oregon, this - ---
22nd 

day of August 1990 . 

APPROVED by the Mayor of the City of Warrenton, Oregon, this 22nd date of 

August 1990. 
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ATTEST: 

~~ 7 City Manager/Auditor 


